Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
Division of Housing and Community Development
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT Florida Building Commission has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by George Coleman on behalf of the City of West Melbourne, Florida (Petitioner) and the request to intervene filed by David Hudson on behalf of Hammock Landing/Melbourne West, LLC on January 11, 2008. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition: It was assigned the number DCA07-DEC-290.

The Commission determined that a one-story building of Type II-B, M occupancy, including retail space for two anchor stores, each of which owns the land beneath the footprint of the respective store and are separated from each other by a space under the common ownership of the developer that will be rented or leased to retail stores, may be constructed in accordance with the requirements of section 507.2, of the Florida Building Code (2004 as amended) provided that the separation walls between each of the anchor store areas and the areas under common ownership are constructed as required for a zero lot line in accordance with section 602.1 of the code, specifically that the walls demonstrate two hour fire resistance.

A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Paula P. Ford, Commission Clerk, Department of Community Affairs, 2555 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2100.
